STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

March 25, 2014,
TIME:

10:00 a.m.

PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Michael  Berg, Chair, Industry Member

Michael Oles, Vice Chair, Industry Member



Robert Welborne, Industry Member 



Brett Warner, Industry Member



Todd Borz, Industry Member

ABSENT:

Jack Wilson, Industry Member
John Papavasiliou, Assistant Commissioner of Home and                   Mechanical Services

STAFF
PRESENT:
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide
CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Berg, Chair, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Business Meeting held February 25, 2014, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Oles and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the executive session without corrections.
COMPLAINTS:

The complaint committee reported to the members 1 complaint No. Elec-140014.  The Maryland Insurance Administration is reviewing this complaint.  The Board will table this matter until the investigation is complete to determine a decision on the individual’s license.

EXAM REVIEW:
An applicant has requested an examination review of his failed examination.  After review of all information received from PSI testing contractor, the Board determined that there is no change to the applicant’s score.
OLD BUSINESS:  Continuing Education Course Providers
The continuing education committee advised the Board that the course providers and information pertaining to continuing education for master electricians are being reviewed for approval.
NEW BUSINESS:
The Board and Counsel discussed all types of licenses currently issued by some local jurisdictions including those authorizing low voltage electrical work, limited licenses, general licenses and also discussed the Task Force items.  
STATISTICS: 
The Board reviewed the PSI Exam results for the month of February, 2014:
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	36
	13
	23
	36%


APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI;

The Board approved four applications to take the master electrician’s examination.

ADJOURNMENT
Motion (III) was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Borz, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:35 a.m.
____________________________




_________________

Michael Berg, Vice Chairman
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